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··ExxonValdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W.5'h Ave.. Suite 500 0 Anchorage, Alaska 99501 ~23400 907/278-8012 0 fax 907/276-7178

Memorandum

TO:

FROM:

DATE:

Invited Nearshore Working Group Participants

.Richard Dworsky,
Science Coordinator

November 23, 2004.

Recently you were sent a.letter requesting your service on the Trustee Council's
Nearshore Working Group for federal fiscal year 2005. We have yet to hear from
you but would greatly value your participation in the Nearshore Working Group.

. Again, as an appointed member of the FY 2005 Working Group your travel and
.per diem.to attend meetings would be paid by the Council. The purpose of the
. Nearshore Work Group is to develop a report on the state of scientific knowledge
that will be used to advise the Trustee Council as it considers actions on this
important matter in the future.

. . . .' .

It is anticipated that you would be asked to attend a maximum of four in-person
or conference call meetings during the fiscal year, and that you would be asked .
to review and comment on no more than three draftwork produds from the
committee over the same time period. Much of the business of the committee is
expected to be conducted bye-mail.. If you require more details on the scope
and purpose of this committee, please contact our Science Coordinator, Richard
Dworsky at Richard Dworsky@evostc.state.ak.us.

Please advise whether or not you will be able to help us by serving on this work
,group at your earliest convenience.

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

I>.1 .... i ......... 1 n""',.. ...... i ......... ,..j fI.nnn.- .. I. ....i. II ... _i .. ;." •• ..,.; .......

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
flln·nl, .. n ............... "','.&1 .",



Exxon'Valdez Oil SpilL Trustee Council
, " .'

441 vV. 5",A,ve., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

Memorandum

,TO:

FROM:

. DATE:

Invited Science Plan Working Group Participants

Richard Dworsky,
. Science Coordinator

November 23,2004

I

'.

. .' '. .' . .'
Recently you were sent a letter requesting your service on the Trustee Council's ..
Science Plan Working Group for federal fiscal year 2005. We have yet to hear
from yoLi .but would greatly value your participation in the Science Plan Working

'. Group. .

•Again,. as an appointed member of the FY 2005 Working' Group your travel and
per diem to attend meetings would be paid by the Council. The purpose of the
Science Plan Work Group is to develop a report on the state of scientific .
knOWledge that will be used to advise the Trustee Council as it considers actions
on this important matter in the future.

It is anticipated that you would be asked to attend a maximum of four in~person

or conference call meetings during the fiscal year, and that you would be asked
to review and comment on no more than three draft work products from the
committee'over the same time period. Much of the business of the committee is
expected to be conducted bye-mail. If you require more details on the scope
and purpose of this committee, please contact our Science Coordinator, Richard
Dworsky at Richard Dworsky@evostc.state.ak.us. .

Please advise whether or not you will be able to help us by serving on this work
group at your earliest convenience.

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

t\I::l.tin"n~1 n,...p~ni('" ;:I.nrl .o.tmf"'l'i:nnprf.... .o.riminic;:tr-:ilt;r"ln

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
AI::Ioc;:.v~ nQn,rtmQnt nf I .,111



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
'441 W. 5'· Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

Memorandum

TO:

FROM:

DATE:

Invited Injured Species Working Group Participants

Richard Dworsky,
Science Coordinator·

November 23, 2004·

Recentiy you were sent a letter req~esting your service on the Trustee'Council's
Injured Species Working Group for federal fiscal year 2005. We have yet to hear

.from you but would greatly value your participation .in the Injured Species
Working Group. .

. Again, as an appointed member of the FY 2005 Working Group your travel and
per diem to attend meetings would be paid by the Council. The purpose of the
Injured Species Work Group is to develop a report on the state of scientific
knowledge that will be used to advise the Trustee Council as it considers actions
on this important matter in the future.

.It is anticipated that you would be asked to attend a maximum of four in-person
or conference call meetings during the fiscal year, and that you would be asked
to review and comment on .no more than three draft work products from the
committee over the same time period. Much of the business of the committee is
expected to be conducted bye-mail. If you require more details on the scope
and purpose of this committee, please contact our Science Coordinator, Richard
Dworsky at Richard Dworsky@evostc.state.ak.us.

,.' .

Please advise whether or not you will be abletc) help us by serving on this work
group at your earliest convenience.

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

~l1tinn;11 nrPilnir, ilnrl Atmn'inh~rir Arlmini<;trntinn

State 'Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
jjln'iikn nfmnrtmpnt nl I nW



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Tru~teeCouncil'
, 441 W.5'" Ave., Suite 500 0 Anchorage, Alaska 99501,-2340 0 907/278 c8012 ofax90.7/276-7178

Memorandum

TO:

, FROM:'

DATE:

Invited Watersheds Working Group Participants

Richard Dworsky,
Science Coordinator

November 23, 2004

, '
. . . . .. '. . .

,Recently you were sent a letter requesting your service on the Trustee Council's
.Watersheds Working· Group for federal fiscal year 2005. We have yet to hear
from you but would greatly value your participation in the Watersheds Working
Group.

Again, as an appointed member of the FY 2005 Working Group your travel and
per diem to attend meetings would be paid by the Council. The purpose of the
Watersheds Work Group is to ,develop a report on the', state of scientific'
knowledge that will be used to advise the Trustee Council as it considers actions
on this important matter in the future. ..'

It is anticipated that you would be asked to attend a maximum of four in-person
or conference call meetings during the fiscal year, and that you would be asked
to "reviewand .comment on no more than three' draft 'work products from the
committee over the same time period. Much of the business of the committee is
expected to be conducted bye-mail. If you require more details on the scope
and purpose of this committee, please contact our Science Coordinator, Richard
Dworsky at Richard Dworsky@evostc.state.ak.us. .

Please advise whether or not you will be able to help us by serving on this work
, '

group at your earliest convenience.

Federal Trustees
U.S: Department of.the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

IIl .... ; ..... nl f"'\ .... nnni" ","....1 f1 ....··; .... ,...nhn ..i ... fI M""",in i....+....,+i .... n

State Trustees
Alaska Department ofFish and Game
Alaska Department ofEnvironmental Conservation
f1lnnlln n .... nnr+l"t'lnn+ nf t nlll



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'" Ave:. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

Memorandum

To:

From:

Tom Taylor
AKDepartment of Fish and Game

Gail PhilliP/61J,.?'~ ~
Executive'Director . 4·'~~ . '.

Date: November 4, 2004

Re: Project 050749 implementation

This memo is to clarify the intent ofthe Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council to have
the Alaska Department ofFish and Game implement Project 050749 through a contract
with the Alaska SeaLife Center. .

If you have any additional questions please contact me.

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheri~ Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental ConserVation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441W. 5'h Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276,7178

November 22, 2004

Tylan Schrock
Executive Director
Alaska SeaLife Center
PO Box 1329
Seward AK 99664

.....:..·Dear~f·.Schrock:~
;, We would like to invite the Alaska SeaLife Center to be a co-sponsor along with many other

Stat~, Government and local organizations and to help with developing the program for the FY
2005'Annual Marine Science Symposium "Managing Alaska's Marine Resources". Organizations
such as North Pacific Research Board, Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council, Alaska Oceans
Observing System, North Pacific Marine Science Foundation, NOAA/NMFS, and Prince William
Sound Science Center, just to name a few have contributed funds and resources toward this
effort. A contribution of $5000 is needed arid would be appreciated to meet expenses for this'
year's Symposium. .

Thank you,

61J~/"~ .
Gail Phillips ~~? /.
EVOSTC c/~~~
Executive Director .

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Departml!nt of Environmental Conservation
Alaska D,epartment of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5" Ave.. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276~7178

November 20,2004

Mr. Bob Shavelson
Cook Inlet Keeper

. P.O. Box 3269
Homer, Alaska 99603... ' ,!J3~

, .Dear Mr;::shavelson: '

Thank you foryour letter regarding the Trustee Council's process and theprojeet ~ding
results for their FY 2005 Work Plan. The Council has asked me to respond on their'
behalf. I hope these remarks will.answer your questions.,

The, Council's decisions regardmg the FY 05 Work Plan were made pursuant to the
Memorandum of Agreement and the Consent Decree governing the use of the funds

recovered by the State and Federal governments and the RestorationPlan approved by'
,the Trustee Council in 1994. As these documents point out, the mission of the Council is
to restore the natural resources injured by the Exxon Valdez oil spill and to provide for
meaningful public participation in the restoration process.

. "

.'. The FY 05 Invitation and Work Plan underwent a thorough and strenuous review by the
Council's staff, the science community, legal advisors and the general public. The
Council considered all the comments and recommendations made by the staff, the science
community and the public when it made its' fundingdecisions. These decisions were
necessarily made with restoration in ~ndratherthan any science sponsorship.

. .
., . ' .

Although the FY 05 furiding decisions were made by the Council during an open public
meeting, the Council recognizes that its rationale for funding or not funding certain .
,projects may not have been well defmed during the meeting or easily understood by the .
public. The Trustees appreciate your comments in that regard and will work to improve
theirefforts in this area..

In response to your question, there was no meeting between the Trustees and the liaisons
that the public was not a part of. At one time during the meeting, the liaisons gathered
together to discuss any last minute details that they could advise the Trustees about .
before the Trustees took formal action.. ' ' .

Federal Trustees
. U.S. Department of the Interior
U ,C:; nRn1lrtmpnt nf Anrir\ IltlirR

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
AI1lsk1l nRn1lrtmpnt nf FmlirnnmRnt1l1 r.nn'\f'rVi1tinn



As you know, our agendas are well published in an adequate time frame before the
meetings. One of the first items ofbusiness for any ofour meetings is that ofpublic
participation. Since the FY 2005 projects were a major part of the agenda, the public was
again given the opportunity to speak to these projects at the beginning of the meeting..

. We appreciated the efforts put forth in the Cooper proposal. The projects that were
approved by the Trustees exhausted available funds and there was not money to fund all
the projects that were submitted.

We hope that you will continue to work with us for approVing projects such as Joel's in
the future. Please consult with Phil and Richard when you have the opportunity in order
to prepare a project that can be submitted again to the Trustees for consideration.

Cc: Trustee Council



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'· Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18: 2004

Carol Woody
USGS
1011 E. Tudor Rd.
Anchorage, AK 99503

. Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Carol:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005SyrTiposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts· for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any.assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
. Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012

·907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior

. U.S. Department of Agriculture
National Oceanic an,d Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



."

Exxon'Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5" Ave:, Suite 500 "Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 " 907/278-8012" fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

,.Lucinda Jacobs
Integral Consulting, Inc.

, 7900 SE 28th Street, Suite 300
Mercer Island, WA 98040

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Lucinda:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). '
. .' . .
.' . .' .

'You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004. .

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium~ If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program

, Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500

, Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
.907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
u.s. Department of the Interior
u.s. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and ,Game'
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez .Oil Spill Trustee Council ...
441 W. 5" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-~012 • fax 907/276-717B

.November 18, 2004

Betsy Day
. Integral Consulting, Inc..
7900 SE 28th Street, Suite 300 .
Mercer Island, WA 98040 .

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Betsy:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM .

. project(s).
. . '.

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we .Iook forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F.Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program

.Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

-3

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'" Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 - 907/278-8012 -fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

(
\

Brenda Ballachey
ABSC/USGS/BRD
6 Varbay PI NW

.Calgary, Alberta T2A OC8

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium'

Dear Brenda:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). .

. You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
.2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

. Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator

..Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council .
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012

. 907-276-7178 fax

Fe.deral Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of AgricUlture

Na\i9nal Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration.

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law .



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W.S'" Ave., Suite 500 o Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 0 907/278-8012 0 fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Coowe Walker
Kachemak Bay Research Reserve
2181 Kachemak Drive

'. Homer, AK 99603

Re:.January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Coowe:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium. will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). . .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and willbe selected by December 8,2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to' viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

.!J~
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science ·Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012

. 907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agricuiture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of ~aw .



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501~2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Richard Thorne
"PWS Science Center
PO Box ,705
Cordova, AK 99574

Re: January 2005 Marine Science,Symposium

Dear Richard:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on Janu'ary
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are

.required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). ' ,

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation,
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8,2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council .
441'W. 5th Ave., Suite 500

" Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
u.s. Department of the Interior
U,S, Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and,Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



- Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee GouncU
441 W. 5'" Ave., Suite 500 ~ Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276~7178

November 18, 2004

Phyllis Stabeno
NMFS
7600 Sand Point Way, NE
Seattle, WA 98115

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Phyllis:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January.
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is tci remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project{s). . .

'. You mayregister for the Sympo~ium and submit proposal abstracts for yourpresentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You

.will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for yoLir time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
. Symposiuni. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
.Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interfor
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Admi.nistration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil SpillTru~teeCouncil
441 w'S" Ave.; Suite 500 0 Anchorage, Alaska 99S01~2340 0 907/278-8012 0 fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Robert Spies
Applied Marine Sciences
4749 Bennett Dr.,Suite L
Livermore, CA 94550

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Robert:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. •As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). .

You may register forthe Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation'
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
.Symposium. If I can be of.any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F.' Dworsky
. Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500 .
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012

.907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees .
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanicand Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
.Alaska Department of Environmental Conseriation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Truste'eCouncii
441 W.5" Ave .. SUite500· Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Teri Schneider
. KIBSD Central Office'
722 Mill Bay Rd.
Kodiak, AK 99615

Re:January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Teri:

',The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You

,will be given the option of making a presentatio!1 to the general session, presenting a'
, poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

,Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

/J~
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
'Exxon Valdez Oil SpillTrustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500 '
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907,.278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S, Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Admini;:;tration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game

, Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law '



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee' Council
441 W. 5" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage. Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Jennifer Ruesink
Deptartment of Zoology, University of Washington
PO Box 351800
Seattle, WA 98195-1800

He: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium.

Dear Jennifer:
'. .

The Marine Science in Alaska'. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January .
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are.
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project{s). . .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposalabstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations. must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time,and we look forWard to viewing your presentation at the
.Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council .
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees .
U.S. Department oJ the Interior
U.S. Department of AgricUlture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental ConserVation
Alaska Department of Law .



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5" Ave.:Suile 500 oAnchorage, Alaska 99?01-2340 0 907/278-8012 o fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

;'

Stanley Rice
NMFS/Auke Bay Lab

. 11305 Glacier Hwy.
Juneau, AK 99801

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium. . .

Dear Stanley:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in'Anchorage on January
24-26" 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s).

You may register for the Symposium andsubmit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004. ' .

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program

.Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340'
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

....~

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U,S, Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council'
441 W. 5"'. Ave .. Suite 500 - Anchorage. Alaska 99501-2340 - 907/278-8012 -fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004 .

. Scott Pegau
Kachemak Bay Estuarine Research Reserve'
2181 Kachemak Drive.
Homer, AK 99603

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Scott:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage onJanuary
. 24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are

required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project{s). . .. .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
. at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004. .

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let meknow.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon ValdezOil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
u.s. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

Slale Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'" Ave., Suite 500· Anchorage,Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 .

November 18; 2004

Steve Okkonen
·,UAF·

PO Box 1025
Kasilof, AK 9961 0

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Steve:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium Will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project{s). . .' .

You may registerfor the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem:state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm.. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both, Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can beaf any a~sistance, please let me know,

Regards,

~~
Dr, Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501':'2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

. 'State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation '
Alaska Department of Law



'Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5" Ave., Suite500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907i278-8012· fax 907/276-7178

Novemb~r 1~i. 2004

Bonita Nelson
NOAA

, 11305 Glacier Hwy.
Juneau, AK 99801 '

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium '

Dear Bonita:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
,24-26,2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). '

". . . . . . .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the, general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.,

Thank you for your time, and we look forward· to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can b.e of any assistance, please letme know.

Regards,

;J~
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky

, Science Coordinator
,Gulf of Alaska ,Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council '
441 W.5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340,
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

, Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior'
U.S. Department of AgriCUlture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

,State Trustees
Alaska Departmentaf Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department o~ Law



.Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Truste·eCouncil··
441 W. 5'" Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Daniel Mann
UAF Institute of Arctic Biology
PO Box 757000 .

. Fairbanks,.AK 99775~7000

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Daniel:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project{s). . .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposalabstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the·
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance,please let me know. . .

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program

.Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
. 441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

.. Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

.National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Depa~ment of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
44'1 W. 5'" Ave,. Sui.teSOO '~ Anchorage, Alaska 99S0H~340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Allen Macklin
NOAAlERL

,,7600 Sand Point Way, NE
Seattle"WA 98115

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium
. ,

Dear Allen:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site:' http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the'
,Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

~~
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500

"Anchorage, AK99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Departmentof the IntE!rio[ .
U.S. Department of AgricUlture'

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
,Alaska Department of Fish and Game
'Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law '



-- Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
. .

·441 W. 5"Ave., $uite500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/~78-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 .

November 18, 2004

Brenda Konar
UAF/SFOS
PO Box 757220
Fairbanks, AK 99775-7220

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Brenda:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making· a presentation on your GEM
project(s).·· .

Youmay register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
.2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. RichardF. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program .
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council

. 441 W.5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration .

State Trustees
, Alaska Department of Fis~ and Game. .'.

Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



'Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'"' Ave., Suite 500 0 Anchorage, Alaska.99501-2340 0 907/278-8012 o fax 907/276-717B

November 18, 2004

,'\

Dale Kiefer
. System Science Applications, Inc.
, 121 Via Pasqual
Renondo Beach, CA 90277

,Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Dale:'

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are.
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project{s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a

, poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time,and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium.. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

. Regards,

LJ~
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of AgricUlture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric'Admini~tration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil.Spili Trustee Council
441 W.5'" Ave .. S~ite 500 0 Anchorage. Alaska 99501-2340 0 907/278-8012 0 fax 907/276-7178

November .18, 2004

Gail Irvine
: USGS
1011 E Tudor Rd.
Anchorage, AK 99503

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Gail:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on january
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to' remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You

.will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,

. 2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards.

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council

·441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior·
U,S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game

. Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'"'. Ave .. Suite 500 0Anchorage. Alaska 99501-2340 0907/278-8012 ~ fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Steve Honnold
.ADF&G/CFMD
211 Mission Road
Kodiak, AK 99615

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

.Dear Steve:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s).· .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You.
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,

..2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004..

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know. .

Regards,

. Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of AgriCUlture

. National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



· ,. . . .

Exxon 'Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W 5" Ave .. Suite 500 0 Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 0 907/278~8012 0 fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

"

'>
I

.I

Ronald Heintz .
NMFS Auke Bay Lab
11305 Glacier Hwy.
Juneau, AK 99801

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Ronald:

· The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
projeet{s). .

You mayregister for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
· at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You

will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be ofany assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

.iJrA
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
.Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of AgricUlture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'· Ave.. Suite 500 • Anchorage. Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Bruce Finney
. UAF/SFOS

PO Box 757220
Fairbanks, AK 99775

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Bruce:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate'in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project{s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to v'iewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

,Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
EXxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council

'441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Departmenlof the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
AlasKa Department of Law



.. Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 w.. 5'"' Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage. Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

,, )
i I
~./

( )

James Fall
ADF&G
.333 Raspberry Rd.
Anchorage, AK 99518-1565

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear James:
. .'

. .

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on. your GEM
project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us!symposium!registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the' general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations. must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

'. Thank you for your time, and we look forward to vieWing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program'
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK.99501~2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the' Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture .

. N,ational Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5" Ave .. Suite 500 0 Anchorage: Alaska 99501 "2340 0 907/278-8012 0 fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Ginney Eckert
.University of Alaska
11120 Glacier Highway

, Juneau, AK 99801

Re: January2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Ginney:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM

.project(s)..

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340

.907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric,Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'" Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012· fax 907/276-7178

. .

November 18, 2004

Richard Delorenzo
Chugach Shchool District
9312 Vanguard Dr., #100
Anchorage, AK 99507

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Richard:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will beheld in Anchorage on January .
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM ..
project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
·at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You

will be given the' option of making a presentation to the. general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,

. 2004 and will be selected by December 8,2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

/J~
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council .

. 441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340'
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees'
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S, Department of Agriculture

Nation<ll Oce~nic ilnQ Atmospheric Mministration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



.Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441W. 5'" Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage,Alaska99501-2340·· 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

)

Edward Cokelet
NOAA/PMEL
7600 Sand Point Way, NE
Seattle, WA 98115

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Edward:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your Gi::M
project(s). .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
. at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak~us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You

will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session,presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004. .

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

d~
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National O~eanic and ,Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W 5'" Ave" Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

, November 18, 2004

"<

Mary Anne Bishop
PWS Science Center
PO Box 705
Cordova, AK 99574-0705

Re:JaniJary 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Mary Anne:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project{s).

. .' .
. . ..

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: htlp:/Iwww.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004. '

Thank you for your time, and we look forWard to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

, Regards,

'oJ~
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U,S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil .Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage. Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012- fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

I,
I,

. William Bechtol
ADF&G
3298 Douglas Place

.Homer, AK 99603

.Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear William:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
projecHs). .

You may register for the Symposium .and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look. forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National OCEi!smic and Atmospheric; Administratiofl

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee CouncIl
441W. 5'" Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Sonia Batten
, 4737 Vista View Crescent
Nanaimo, BC V9V 1N8

.Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Sonia:

The Marine. Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January ,
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium bymaking a presentation on your GEM
project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.i..Js/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a

.poster, or doing both. Abstracts for, presentations must be submitted by December 1,
. 2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
'Alaska Department of Law,



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill ·Trustee Council
441 W. 5'"' Ave.. Suite 500·.Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Mark Willette
ADF&G
43961 Kalifornsky Beach Rd., Suite B
Soldotna, AK 99669-8367

Re: .January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Mark:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You.
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,

· 2004 and will be selected by December 8,2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance; please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program

· Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500

· Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council'
441 W. 5'" Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501·2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276,7178

November 18, 2004

, Thomas Weingartner
Institute of Marine Science
University of Alaska Fairbanks
Fairbanks, AK 99775-7220

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Thomas:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). ' .

, "

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004. '

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know. '

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S, Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Depa'rtment of Environmental Conservation
Alaska, Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 w.S'" Ave,. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Jeffrey Short
Auke Bay Laboratory, NMFS
11305 Glacier Hwy.
Juneau, AK 995801

'Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Jeffrey:

,The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
, 24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are,
, required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM

project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal ,abstracts for your presentation'
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,

, 2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to '. viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please letme know. '

Regards,

;)M/h
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program

, Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee ,Council '
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees '
U,5, Department of the Interior
U,5, Department of AgricUlture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration '

State Trustees
Alaska Department of, Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spin-Trustee Coun'cil
441 W 5'," Ave" Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501·2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Susan Saupe
Cook Inlet RCAC
910 Highland Ave.
Kenai, AK 99611

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Susan:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). '

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem;state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm.. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1J

2004 and will be selected by pecember 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

£J~'
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska. Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

. Federal Trustees
U,S. Department of the Interior
U,S, Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administrati,on

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'" Ave... Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/27878012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

\ ,

Dan Rosenberg
ADF&G
525 W. 67th Ave.
Anchorage,AK 99518

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Dan:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
·will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
·poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
·2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time,. and we look. forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

.Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
·Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

·National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation'
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W.5" Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18,2004

Ted Otis
·ADF&G
3298 Douglas Place
Homer, AK 99603

.. Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Ted:

The Marine SCience in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will beheld in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentationon your GEM

.project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts' for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, .and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know,

Regards,

. Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
.Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U,S, Department of the Interior
U,S. Department of Agriculture

NatiClnill Ocellnic Illld AtmQ:;;ph~ric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Ala~ka Department of Law



Exxon ValdezOilSpHI Trustee Council
. .. .' .

441 W. 5" Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501 ~2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

"
\

Steve Moffitt
,ADF&G
PO'Box 669
Cordova, AK 99574

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

.Dear Steve:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held'in Anchorage on January
. 24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM.
project(s). .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
. at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You

will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session,' presenting a
.poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
.2004 and will be selected by DecemberS, 2004. '

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be ofanyassistance,.please let me know.

Regards.

/J~
Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program

. Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U,S, Department of the Interior
U:S, Department of Agriculture'

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game .
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



.Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council·
441 W. 5'>' Ave:. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501 c2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004 .

Craig Matkin .
North Gulf Oceanic Society
.2030 Mary Allen Ave,
Homer, AK99603

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Craig:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
projeet{s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session,· presenting a

.. poster,· or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004..

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax.

Federal·Trustees
u.s. Department of the Interior
u.s. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees .
. Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
. -

·441 W. 5'· Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

Dennis Lees
Littoral Ecological &Environmental Services
1075 Urania Ave.
Leucadia, CA 92024

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Dennis:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January .
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM

.project(s).... -

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,

.2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004:

Thank you for your time, and· we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be ofany assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program'
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior

. .. U.S. Department of Agriculture
.National Oceanic and Atmosph~ric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law .



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'"' Ave .. Suite500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-'8012 • fax907/276~7178

November 18, 2004

.Brenda Konar
University of Alaska Fairbanks
PO Box 757220
Fairbanks, AK 99775

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Brenda:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-2'6, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are

. required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). . .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal, abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us!symposiumlregistration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a .
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,'
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I canbe.of any assistance, please 'Ietme know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem.Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage. AK99501-2340

.907-278-8012 .
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

.Slate Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game

. Alaska Department of Ehvironmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W.5~h Ave., Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178 '

November 18, 2004

David Irons
Migratory Bird Management, USFWS
1011 E Tudor Rd.
Anchorage, AK 99503

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

. Dear David:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM

.project(s).

You may register for the Sym'posium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: htlp:llwwW.gem.state.ak.us!symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December'1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8,2004. '

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr:Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S, Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 w.S'" Ave:. Suite 500 • Anchorage. Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178. .

November 18, 2004'

(

Anne Hoover-Miller
Alaska SeaLife Center
PO Box 1329
Seward, AK 99664-1329

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Anne:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are.
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM

.project(s). .
. . .

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposql abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: htlp:/lwww.gem.state.ak.us/symposiumlregistration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340

.907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game

. Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



. .

Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W5" Ave., Suite 500· Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

(-~,.

\ ''--_/

(

James Bodkin
Alaska Science Center, USGS
1011 E Tudor Rd.

Anchorage, AK 99503

Re: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear James:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January .
24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are

. required to participate inthe annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submitproposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations mustbe submitted by December 1,
2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004.

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Regards,

Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program

. Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500 .
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
.Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee, Council
441 W 51> Ave" Suite 500 0 Anchorage~ Alaska 99501-2340 0907/278-8012 o fax 907/276-7,178

November 18, 2004

Steve Baird
Kachemak Bay Research Reserve
2181 Kachemak Drive
Homer, AK 99603

Re: January ~005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Steve:

The Marine Science in Alaska. 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January
24-26,' 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM·

. project(s).

You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for your presentation
at the following web site: htlp:!!www.gem.state.ak.us!symposiumlregistration.cfm.· You'
will be given the option of making a presentatioll to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,

. 2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004. '

Thank you for your time, and we look 'forward to viewing your presentation at the
'Symposium. If I can be of any assistance, please let me know. '

Regards,

, . Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
, ,Science Coordinator
, Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council .
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500
Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012

,907-276-7178 fax

Federal TriJstees
U,S, Department of the Interior

'U ,S, Department of Agriculture
National Oceanic and Atmospheri,c Adm'inistration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish ,and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil SpillTrusteeC'Quncil
, ,

,441 W.S" Ave"SuiteSOO • Anchorage, Alaska 99S01-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

November 18, 2004

)
/

Ken Adams
Prince William Sound Fisheries Research Application and Planning
PO Box 1855
Cordova, AK 99574

, ,He: January 2005 Marine Science Symposium

Dear Ken:

The Marine Science in Alaska, 2005 Symposium will be held in Anchorage on January ,
,24-26, 2005. As part of your contract agreement, this is to remind you that you are
required to participate in the annual Symposium by making a presentation on your GEM
project(s). '

. '. .
, "

" You may register for the Symposium and submit proposal abstracts for 'your presentation
at the following web site: http://www.gem.state.ak.us/symposium/registration.cfm. You
will be given the option of making a presentation to the general session, presenting a
poster, or doing both. Abstracts for presentations must be submitted by December 1,'

, 2004 and will be selected by December 8, 2004. '

Thank you for your time, and we look forward to viewing your presentation at the
,Symposium., If I can be of any assistance, please let me know:

,Regards,

'Dr. Richard F. Dworsky
Science Coordinator
Gulf of Alaska Ecosystem Monitoring and Research Program

',Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council '
441 W. 5th Ave., Suite 500

',Anchorage, AK 99501-2340
907-278-8012
907-276-7178 fax

Federal T~ustees
U,S, Department of the Interior
U,S, Department of Agriculture

National Ocear:ic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees '
Alaska Departmeni of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
441 W. 5'h Ave., Suite 500· Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • 907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

MEMORANDUM

TO:

FROM:

DATE:

RE:

Rhoda Brown,
Grants and Contracts
University of Alaska, Anchorage

PaulaBanks~~~
Administrative Manager

November 8, 2004

Fiscal Year 2004 In-Kind Contribution

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council's In-Kind Contribution to ARLIS for Fiscal
Year 2004 is $147.6. If you have any questions; please call me at 278-8012.

Cc: Carrie Holba

Federal Trustees
U.S. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Alaska Department of Law



Exxon. Valdez Oil SpillTrustee Council
441 W. 5'"' Ave .. Suite 500 • Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2340 • ,907/278-8012 • fax 907/276-7178

MEMORANDUM

TO:

'FROM:

RE:

DATE:

Judith E~ner J~
State ~t~~i~ Preservation Officer
Alaska Department of Natural Resources

GaiJ;Phnlips aevt / B
Ex~cutive Director I /lJ ',
Exxon ValdezTrustee Council '

,Project 99154: Authorization to Proceed with Phase III,
Construction, for Traveling Exhibits

, October 21, 2004

, ,In accordance with Appendix B, Section 4.2.1, of the grant agreement between
the Alaska Department of Natural Resources and Chugachmiut, Inc., executed
on October 14, 1999,1 authorize you to proceed with Phase III, Construction, for'
Traveling Exhibits. For the following reasons, I find that all requirements for this
approval have been met:

1. The Traveling Exhibits Program Detailed Design and Implementation Plan,
dated September 15, 2004, satisfies the requirements of the National
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) accordingtoa letter,from Joe Meade,
Chugach National Forest Supervisor, to me dated October 21,2004;

2. The Detailed Design satisfies the requirements of Appendix B, Section
4.1.1, because it include a description of each of the eight proposed
exhibits, specifications for cases or other necessary equipment,
requirements for the receiving institution, plans for rotation of exhibits, and
procedures for shipping, insuring and installing the exhibits; and

3. 'The Implementation Plan satisfies the requirements of Appendix B, ,
, Section 4.1.2, because it includes a detailed budget, identifies the source
and types of artifacts to be included in the exhibits, and proposes a
rotation schedule for the exhibits.

Federal Trustees
U,S, Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administriltion

State Trustees
Alaska Department of Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
AICl§ka D~PClr\ment of Law



<141 iN. 5" Ave .. Slliie 500 '·Anchorage.lliaska 99501-2340 ' 907/278-8012 ' fa':907/27c,-7"178

MEMORANDUM

TO:

FROM:

DATE:

RE:

Rhoda Brown,
Grants and Contracts
University of Alaska, Anchorage

Paula Bank~~~t~
Administrative Manager

November 8, 2004

Fiscal Year 1998 through 2004 In-Kind Contribution Report

Attached is a copy of the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council's In-Kind Contribution
report for Fiscal Year 2004. If you have any questions, please call me at 278-8012.

Cc: Carrie Holba

Federal Trustees
u.s. Department of the Interior
U.S. Department of Agriculture

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Admini?tration

State Trustees
Alaska Department or Fish and Game
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation,
Alaska Department of Law



11/8/2004

Comparison of ARLIS Costs
FY 97 - FY 04

FY04
Lib Salary $ 90.0
Lib Salary GA $ 8.1
Contractual (Rozen) $ 57.6
Subscrip/Rent, Etc
Subscrip/Rent GA
Commodities/Equip $ 20.0
GA $ 7.0
Total $ 182.7

FY04 budget includes salarie for Cecilia Rozen under contractual
and storage cabinets for the new location

In Kind Contribution 2004
2004 $ 167.6

Total in-kind $ 167.6

Figures are in thousands


